Stein, Karen

In my 15 years of service to the Faculty Senate, I’ve had the opportunity to work with numerous committee members and fellow senators, and served for three years on the Executive Committee as your Faculty Senate Secretary. I’ve contributed to the work of the Undergraduate Admissions and Standing Committee, the Academic Complaints Committee, Undergraduate Studies, Academic Appeals, Instructional Computing and Research Support Services, Rules Committee, and the Executive Committee.  Most importantly,  I learned from my service to the Senate that the President-Elect, as chair of the Coordinating Committee, and the President, who sets the agenda for the Faculty Senate, wield an enormous amount of influence that can either help or hinder the aspirations and goals of  members of our academic community. 

Knowing that, I take the responsibilities and obligations of this office very seriously.  My guiding philosophy will be one of assisting our member faculty/students/ departments/units/colleges to achieve those goals that both serve their individual interests and advance our entire community.  In practical terms, this means that one of my highest priorities will be an examination of our current committee system and practices to insure that our Faculty Senate procedures and decision-making provide oversight and coordination, and are not so burdensome as to discourage our community from  submitting innovative programs for Faculty Senate review—nor so burdensome as to discourage our fellow faculty from serving on our committees. This last statement leads to another one of my priorities.  In recent years, it has become increasingly difficult to recruit faculty to assume leadership roles in the Faculty Senate.  It’s certainly true that faculty have far too many obligations and responsibilities as it is. However, that doesn’t address why serving our own senate is low on the list of priorities for so many people.  We need to find out why, address the concerns and hesitancies,  and make our Faculty Senate an institution that more and more faculty feel a part of. 

The Faculty Senate, and particularly the Executive Committee, need to be in active partnership with the central administration to insure that issues affecting all of us are brought to the table and dealt with honestly. An active partnership assumes open agendas and plain speaking by all parties.  I am eager to draw upon my years of experience in the Senate, particularly the years I’ve served on the Faculty Senate Executive Committee, to represent and communicate to all UD constituencies who we are and what we stand for as a community.  As a community, we hold divergent views but share a common purpose and serve a common goal.  With your support, I am prepared to engage in a term of shared leadership that will increase the personal stake we all hold in an effective, efficient, and respected Faculty Senate.

